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Carrier Notification 
SN91085190 
 
Date:  September 23, 2005 
 
To:  Facility Based Competitive Local Exchange Carriers (CLEC) and Wireless Service    

Providers (WSP) 
 
Subject: CLECs and WSP – (E911 and Network Operations) – Rehome Orleans Parish and 

Plaquemines Parish that work out of New Orleans Franklin 911 Tandem to New Orleans 
Carrolton 911 Tandem in Louisiana   

 
This is to advise that, due to Hurricane Katrina, BellSouth will re-home the Orleans Parish and 
Plaquemines Parish that work out of the New Orleans Franklin 911 Tandem, Common Language 
Location Identification (CLLI) NWORLAFRDS0, to the New Orleans Carrolton 911 Tandem,  
CLLI NWORLACADS0.  This is a temporary solution to re-route traffic until these Parishes can be 
operational in the New Orleans Franklin 911 Tandem. 
 
If your company has any customers in the Orleans and Plaquemines Parishes that were served by the 
New Orleans Franklin 911 Tandem, and you wish to have those customers re-routed to the New 
Orleans Carrolton 911 Tandem, please use the following guidelines:  

• Verify that the Public Safety Answering Point (PSAP) is able to handle enhanced 911 calls 
before placing your orders.  

• If your company requires trunks to the New Orleans Carrolton 911 Tandem, Facility-Based 
CLECs should issue an Access Service Request (ASR) and Wireless carriers should contact 
their Wireless Account Team Representative. 

• Include Project ID of KATRINAE911 on all of orders for this project. 

 
If you have any questions concerning this project, please contact Rosemary Parker at 205.321.2951. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
ORIGINAL SIGNED BY W. KEITH MILNER 
 
W. Keith Milner – Assistant Vice President 
BellSouth Interconnection Services 
 
 


